Meeting Minutes for September 22, 2010
Committee on Planning and Priorities

The College of New Jersey

Present: Bresnahan, Curtis, Kovalev, Prensky, Ricketts, Robertson, Scarpati, Simonis, Solebo, Stern, Wineberg, Winston, Potter (recorder).

1) The Committee enthusiastically welcomed Solebo and Simonis, the new student representatives.

2) Members of the Committee approved amended minutes of the June 22, 2010 meeting.  

3) Election of officers: Winston was re-elected as Co-Chair of CPP.  Potter was elected Vice-Chair, following a nomination by Curtis, seconded by Robertson.
4) Discussion of the Middle States Periodic Review Report (PRR).  
Winston gave a brief review and update of the Periodic Review process.  The PRR is an introspective analysis of the College, written five years after the decennial self study.  After writing a draft of the PRR, CPP sought comments from the campus community and submitted the PRR on June 1, 2010.  
In August, Academic Affairs received comments from two external reviewers of the PRR.  While the reviews were generally positive, one reviewer requested that the College create a “single institutional plan.”  Bresnahan and Winston crafted a response to the review, explaining that while The College does not have a stereotypical strategic plan, it does have an active culture of planning and assessment, guided by many easily accessible documents.  Indeed, decentralized planning may be optimal in turbulent times and decentralization reflects a national trend in institutional planning.
The work of CPP this year hinges on the Middle States’ response, anticipated in November.  If a formal, unified strategic plan is required, then CPP must dedicate its time towards assembling one from existing documents and presenting it to the campus community for review.  If a unified plan is not required, CPP may still decide to take some steps towards better integrating and consolidating existing documents that serve as a strategic plan.  Alternatively, CPP might try to improve the planning bodies and process of College governance, discussed below.

5) Discussion on College governance.
CPP reviewed briefly the current practice of the Planning Councils, considered their optimal role and looked at alternative means of organizing planning.  Planning Councils can serve as a sounding board, providing communication between constituent groups and the governance bodies. Ideally, each Council should take responsibility for planning within its jurisdiction,   The Councils should create operational plans and issue to CPP annual reports.  

Only five of the nine Councils are active currently and none fulfill the high expectations listed above.  One alternative is to have CPP make an appeal to all Councils to assume the role outlined above.  A second alternative would be to reorganize the Cabinet so that Cabinet Officers assume responsibility for keeping the Councils active.  A third alternative is to replace the existing structure with four Planning Councils focused on the four themes of the President’s May 2010 planning retreat.  
6) Members of the Committee voted unanimously to request from the Steering Committee that the Vice President for Student Affairs, or his designee, attend CPP meetings.

7) The Committee will meet next on October 13, 2010 from 1:30 to 2:50 in SSB 331.  Following that, the next scheduled meeting is October 27, 2010 from 1:30 to 2:50 in SSB 331.
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